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 Our year is almost to an end and time sure has flown by, but what memories we 
 have made this past year.  Our membership has grown and we have so many 
 wonderful people from all walks of life and from many different areas.  Together we 
 have made a great club that has accomplished a great deal this past year.  I can 
 never thank you enough for all the many things each of you have done for our 
 club.  Often times the task seemed so large and even impossible, but each time 
many would show up and save the day.  I am honored to be your president and so proud when others 
speak so highly of our club. 
  
Angie and her committee went shopping Saturday for our Cheer families.  Thanks to so many of you 
who came out and worked the yard sale or brought items to be sold, we will be able to make 
Christmas special for 3 families this year. 
  
Our Christmas Party is December 17 at the Moose Lodge, please make a special effort to attend.  The 
committee has a special night planned for you and we will be honoring a very special lady who has 
given of herself time and time again, Evelyn Turner, Hall of Fame 2011.  Let me at this time say a 
special thank you to her because without her I would not have been a very good president.  Please 
remember to bring your canned goods that night for Loaves and Fishes. 
 
We will end the year on December 31st with a New Year’s Party at Master’s.  Come on out and end 
2011 and ring in a new year with special friends in our club.  Roy Childress will be our DJ that night. 
  
Our membership renewal party will be on January 27, 2012 at Masters.  Please stop by that night and 
renewal those memberships and by all means invite a friend.  We welcome new members and look 
forward to what may be coming up for us this new year. 
  
Our Meals on Wheels special benefit will be February 11, 2012 at Ramada.  Please help get the word 
out and let’s get those tickets sold.  Our band this year just won "Favorite New Artist of the Year 
Award" at the Cammys at North Myrtle Beach.  We are so honored to be able to share this great band 
with you, so make plans to come out and support Meals on Wheels and hear this great band.  I ask you 
again to get items for the auction as that is a huge way to raise money for this very needy 
organization.  Remember the sale of "1" ticket will feed one individual for an entire week.  Edith has 
tickets for the dinner/dance and dance only tickets as well. 
  
WE are also beginning to think of ideas for our SOS Spring Float.  We will start meeting first of the year 
at the Gibsonville Bistro to select our song and theme.  We have our work cut out for us again this 
year  so many ideas and opinions are needed.  Even if you do not plan to walk or ride on the float, 
come out and join us in selecting our theme and then everyone is welcome to help make props and 
costumes.  Again let me say, there are many things that can be worked on at your home. 
  
Right around the corner is our coalition party luau.  I am told the committee is already being formed 
and ideas are going together.  That is always a huge party for our club so get with Amy Crawford if you 
would like to help. 
  continued on next page 
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Board Of Directors 
 

Edith Loy 

336-584-1975 

edithloy@bellsouth.net 
 

Gail Jordan 

336-226-2728 

lgjordan@triad.rr.com 
 

Carol Pettigrew 

336-449-6903 

pettigre@triad.rr.com 
 

Mary Gregory 

336-585-1118 

windmill@triad.rr.com 

SUNSHINE  NEWS 

Jake Caviness 4 
Ed Mahan 4 
Brenda Smith 4 
Dan Faulkner 5 
Jim Parker 5 
Carol Pettigrew 5 
Vic Pate 8 
Jimmy Boggs 9 
Robin Moore 10 
Nanette Saunders 10 
Doris Keaton 12 
Shirley Outland 12 
Judy Webster 12 
Cindi DeLoach 13 
Sue Weiss 14 
Judy Satterfield 16 
Zeke McFayden 17 
Jill Humphries 18 
Watt Parker 19 
Gerry Holland 21 
Brent Jones 21 
Lisa McCormick 22 
Lynn Blythe 24 
Betty Caviness 26 
Mike Harding 26 
Randy Graham 31 
Sandra Stuckey 31 

DECEMBER 
 BIRTHDAYS 

As you can see we are off and running already and 2012 promises to be another good 
year.  Again I would like to thank each club member who gave of themselves and their 
time to make 2011 a huge success and look forward to what the new year will bring for 
us.  A reminder that Edith Loy has SOS cards, sweepstakes tickets and Meals on Wheels 
tickets.  You will need an SOS card if you are planning on going to Mid-Winter in 
January.  Plus SOS cards make great Christmas gifts.  The sweepstakes tickets are selling 
really well but the more that are sold, the larger the pot for some lucky winners.  Edith 
can be contacted at 336-584-1975, give her a call and get some tickets to sell. 
  
Happy New Year to each of you and again thanks for all the support you have given to 
me this past year.  Now Go and Do WELL. 

CB Kimbro had knee surgery on November 16th and is 
recovering quite well. 
Judy Gibson’s mother has been in the hospital in High Point 
and is waiting to get into rehab. 
Gloria Thompson is having foot surgery on December 16th.  
Also, her mother had brain surgery on November 18th.   
Pat Hodgin, a former member, has had surgery and will need 
chemo. 
Chip Caldwell had hand surgery a few weeks ago and will soon 
have neck/disc surgery. 
Ed Weiss (Charlie Brown) recently had cataract surgery.  

 
If you have information for Sunshine News, please contact Edith 
Loy at edithloy@bellsouth.net.    

President’s Notes … continued 

Christmas Party Decorating Plans… 

Most of the decorations are finalized and ready to be put up at the 

Moose Lodge.  We will meet there at around 6:30 on Friday, December 

16th to start decorating.   There will people in charge of sub-committees 

so you can just join in and help wherever needed.  Some of you may 

want to order dinner at the Moose Lodge while we are decorating.  Their 

food is good so feel free to take time for dinner - then back  

to work until around 9:00 or so when we all go over to  

Master’s.  We will reconvene on Saturday morning to  

finish up.    We will be able to clean up part of the room  

Saturday night after the party, but may have to wait  

until Sunday to finish.  Edith and Michelle will have  

specific plans for that later.  Come on out and help as  

it will be greatly appreciated.   
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& Burlington Moose Lodge presents 

Saturday, December 17, 2011 
7:00 p.m. - 12:00 a.m.  -  Burlington Moose Lodge 

Brown Bagging - Limited Bar Available 
Beer, Wine, & Set-ups Only 

$2.00 Beer & Wine 

Free Shuttle Between Ramada and 
The Moose Lodge 

Ramada room rate $59.00 
Exit 143 off I-85/40 
Phone 336-227-5541 

For more information, contact Edith Loy at 336-584-1975 or Michelle Thomas at 919-563-3808. 



Burlington Shag Club Business Meeting 

11/18/11 

Members Present: 

Bill Allred Allen Duvall Dawn Lewis Jim Parker Judy Smith 

Lynda Allred Jonnie Ellington Charles Lindley Rhonda Parker Patti Smith 

Marie Barber Sheila Elliott Judy Lindley Carol Pettigrew Tommy Stafford 

Bob Bason Louise Flanigan Edith Loy Steve Pettigrew Vickie Stafford 

Sharon Bason Polly Fox June McCabe Kathy Richardson Stephen Stearns 

Randy Berry Judy Gibson Don McKinney Nanette Saunders Cindy Swiggett 

Betty Caviness Tommy Graham Susan McKinney Terry Saunders Michelle Thomas 

Jake Caviness Mary Gregory George McSherry Baxter Sellars Sissy Tillman 

 Amy Lynn Crawford Ronnie Gregory Janice McSherry Kim Sellars Evelyn Turner 

Gary Crawford Gerry Holland Dickie Mills Danny Shelton Chuck Upchurch 

Caroline Davis Betty Honeycutt Elaine Mills Mary Shelton Scott Ursery 

Joe Davis Pam Hord Carolyn Moore Lorna Shively Selena Ursery 

Kent Davis Ray Jolly Robin Moore Martha Shoffner Teresa Ware 

Sandy Davis Teresa Jones Dianne Neese David Sims Carolyn Williams 

Butch Dowd Joan Kimbro Lee Neese Ed Smith Hal Williams 

Becky McKee Charles McKee  Hugh Walker     Allen Williamson 

   Sheila Walker     Steve Williamson      

   Debbie Wilson     Mike Wilson 

Scott Ursery called the meeting to order at 8:09 PM. 

Joan Kimbro welcomed everyone to the meetings and recognized new members. 

Secretary’s Report:  Per Lorna, our membership is currently 289-290.  Amy Crawford made a motion to accept the 

October minutes as printed and Chuck Upchurch seconded.   All approved.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Per Ed Smith, our current balance is $7017.53 as of 11/18/11.  Additional projected 

expenses for the rest of the year are $3520.00.  Evelyn Turner made a motion to accept the report as published 

and Terry Saunders seconded.   All approved.  

Sunshine News:  Per Edith Loy, Gloria Thompson has been back in the hospital. She's at home now. CB Kimbro 

had knee surgery 11/16/11. He's at home recovering.  Judy Gibson's mother has been in the hospital in High Point 

and she's waiting to get into rehab. Pat Hodgin, a former member, has had surgery and will need chemo. 

Sweepstakes Tickets:  Per Edith, we are selling these again this year.   Monies will be given away at the 

Christmas party.  $5.00 per ticket.  She has packets of 10 tickets each so please see her to get some to sell. You 

will need to turn in all sold and unsold tickets by 12/9/11. 

SOS Cards:  Edith has 2012 SOS cards available for $30.00 each.   You will need them to attend Mid- Winter.  

MOW:   Edith also has Dinner and Dance tickets for this and Dance tickets only.   See her to purchase.   

Christmas Party:  There will be a decorating workshop at Lee and Dianne Neese’s house on 11/21/11.   Please 

come out and help.   We will also decorate the Moose Lodge on Friday night, 12/16/11. 

November Birthdays:  Joan recognized our members with birthdays this month.  

HOF:  Carol Pettigrew announced that Evelyn Turner has been selected as this year’s Hall of Fame recipient.  The 

award and induction will take place at the Christmas party.   Congratulations to Evelyn in winning this honor and for 

her hard work with our club over the years.  

Joan thanked Mike and Debbie Wilson for the wonderful chili get together that they had the other week.  

Joan also thanked Amber and Josh for making the Halloween party a great success.  

Christmas Cheer Report:  Kim Sellars reported that she and Angie Sharpe met with 3 “families” for consideration.   

Included were an elderly couple with a granddaughter, an elderly lady and another elderly lady with grandson and 

other children that she took in.   They are determining the needs of the children and the adults, from food to clothes 

to toys and other gift items.   With the club allotment, our budget is $1630.00.  There will be a food box set up in 

Master’s for non-perishable food products.   The more that we donate the less we will have to spend on food.   They 

want to deliver all items to the families by 12/20/11.  Let Angie and Kim know if you want to help shop, wrap or 

deliver.  

Christmas Party:  Scheduled for 12/17/11 at the Moose Lodge.   We will have this catered and officers will be 

inducted at that time, along with honoring our HOF recipient.  Please volunteer to help! 
      continued on next page 

 



Minutes of Business Meeting … continued 

 

Participating in club functions:   Joan reminded everyone that this is THEIR club and that we all need to step up 

and get involved.   If you can’t chair an event or committee, volunteer to help.   YOU are needed.   

MOW:  Joan stated that it is tough getting donations for the silent auction.   Please donate items for sale if you can.  

Re-up Party:  Patti Smith has agreed to chair this event (along with Ed).  This is scheduled for 1/27/12.  We will 

have this at Master’s and will purchase the wings from them.   We will need help with signing up and handing out 

the drink tickets.   Please see Lorna.   

SOS Float:  Joan asked if we wanted to continue to do a shag club float for spring SOS.  Cindy Swiggett made a 

motion to do the float and Baxter Sellars seconded.   Majority approved.   

Danville Area Shag Club Party:  This is being held on 11/19/11.   If you can attend, please plan to do so.  

Moose Lodge “A Night with Elvis”:  Joan reminded everyone of this upcoming event with Wayne Euliss as Elvis.   

Please see her for tickets.  

New Year’s Eve Party:  We will be having this at Master’s and Roy Childress will be DJing.  

Officer Elections:   The results for the 2012 Officer elections are as follows:  President:  Joan Kimbro; Vice-

President:  Stephen Stearns; Secretary :   Lorna Shively;  Treasurer:  Amy Crawford and Sgt. At Arms:  Lee Neese 

Board of Directors Elections:  Elected members are Joe Davis, Edith Loy, Judy Satterfield and Evelyn Turner.  

CPR classes:   Sign-up sheet is being passed around.   

50/50 winner is Louise Flanigan who won $126.00. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:50 PM.  

Respectfully submitted by:   Lorna Shively, Secretary 

Dawn Lewis 11 
John David Sims 12 
Warren Gates 13 
Joan Kimbro 13 
Judy Smith 13 
Mary Ann Lynch 14 
Gail Paschall 14 
Danny Shelton 14 
Keith Stuckey 15 
Alma Hill 16 
Roger Paschall 16 
Donna Cardwell 17 
Mary Glasgow 18 
Gary Thornburg 18 
Joanne Pate 20 
Pam McHone 21 
Louise Flanigan 23 
C. B. Kimbro 23 
Chigger  Woods 24 
Scott Ursery 27 
Kathy Adams 31 
Amy Crawford 31 
Sherry Tyndall 31 
 

WELCOME - NEW MEMBER 
Barbara Dixon 

Danville Shag Club “Area” Party 

The Danville Shag Club hosted the last “area” party of the 

year on Saturday, November 19th at Highlanders Inn.  There 

was a really good crowd there with lots of good food.  Their 

president, Sandra Strader, introduced presidents from all 

the sister clubs and thanked everyone for coming.  

Although no one from our club won the 50/50 or door 

prizes, we all had a good time.  Our thanks to the Danville 

members for hosting such a fun event.   
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Dec . 31, 2011 
9:00 p.m. - 1:00 a.m. 

New Year’s 
Party 

Master’s Lounge 
Ramada Convention Center 

Exit 143, I-85/40 

DJ  
Roy Childress 

No  
Admission 

Charge 

Great Music 
Great Fun 

Great Friends 

Come and ring out the old year and 
bring in the new year with the Burlington Shag Club 

Friday Night 
DJ Schedule 

Dec. 9 - Jim Waye 

Dec. 16 - Brent Lloyd 

Dec. 23 - Ron Russ 

Dec. 30 - Bobby Snyder 

Jan. 6 -  Rick Turner 

Jan. 13 - Hugh Walker  

Jan. 20 -  Rommie Tyndall 

Jan 27 -  Chigger Woods 



BSC 

Burlington Shag Club memberships are $15 per year until January 31st.  
After that, the cost is $20 per year, so you need to renew on time.  Also, 
you will no longer receive a newsletter if you have not renewed your 
membership.  Every member needs to fill out a form (even if you are a 
lifetime member), so that our roster can be updated if necessary.   

SPORTS NIGHT 
Be sure to wear something to 
represent your favorite sport, 

college, or pro team. 

Light Snacks Provided 

DJ - Chigger Woods  

Basketball 

Elon - ASU - ECU 

NASCAR 



The total is moving on up!  Sales of our cash 
sweepstakes tickets is going really well.  If you 
have not purchased a $5.00 ticket yet, please 
ask a shag club member who has them and be 
sure to get some.  As a reminder, we will have 
two winners and those winners will get one-
third of whatever is in the pot. That will be a 
great Christmas gift for someone - and it could 
be you! The lucky winning ticket will be drawn 
at the Christmas party and you do not have to 
be present to win. Thank you to all of you who 
have sold tickets and to those who have 
purchased tickets - good luck!  

Meals on Wheels Benefit “early bird” tickets will 
be available to purchase until December 31st.  
You can get an early bird  Dance Only ticket for 
just $20.  Contact Edith Loy to get your ticket 
before the deadline.  Beginning January 1st, the 
Dance Only ticket will be $25 in advance and 
$30 at the door.   
 
Silent Auction items are needed for the Meals 
On Wheels Benefit.  If you can donate any type 
of gift or know someone who may be able to, 
please contact Joan Kimbro and let her know.  
From past years, we know that baked goods are 
great sellers, so if you have baking talents, 
please consider contributing a cake, pie, or any 
other delicious treat.  All donations will be 
greatly appreciated.   

Starting Balance 10/21/11 $5,415.78 

 

Income $2,863.00 

Member dues 45.00 

Sale of items at Fun Monday 2,421.00 

Check to BSC for Sp. Oly. golf 300.00 

50/50 from Oct. business mtg 97.00 

 

Expenses -$1,261.25 

DJs Friday nights 400.00 

Office Depot charge card 23.46 

Check to Sp. Oly. Golf (see above) 300.00 

Donation to Junior Shag Assoc. 300.00 

Christmas Party expenses 62.00 

Repair to DJ sound system 116.29 

Storage unit rent 59.50 

 

Ending Balance 11/18/11 $7,017.53 

Treasury Report - As Of 11/18/11 
Submitted by Ed Smith 

Re-Up Early…. 
Even though our re-up party is scheduled for 
January 27, you can go ahead and renew 
your membership ahead of that date.  All 
members need to fill out the membership 
form, completely, and turn it in to Lorna 
Shively.  This will keep her from having 
such a large number of forms turned in at 
the last minute.  Thanks 
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Advertising Rates for Newsletter/Website 

Choice Of Size 
Business Card - Quarter Page - Half Page 
All artwork or layouts must be provided. 

 
Rates per size for either Newsletter or Website 
Business Card - $35/6 months, $60/12 months 
Quarter Page - $50/6 months, $95/12 months 

Half Page - $85/6 months, $130/12 months 
 

Rates per size for Newsletter and Website 
Business Card - $50/6 months, $90/12 months 
Quarter Page - $75/6 months, $130/12 months 

Half Page - $130/6 months, $200/12 months 

There is an advertising form that must be 
filled out.  If you would like to submit 
advertising, please see Mary Gregory or 
Evelyn Turner to obtain one of these forms. 

Check out these websites for lots of 
shagging information: 

 

www.burlingtonshagclub.com 
www.shagdance.com 
www.shagtour.com 

http://www.burlingtonshagclub.com/
http://www.shagdance.com/
http://www.shagtour.com/


Burlington Shag Club 

Burlington Shag Club 

P. O. Box 1174 

Burlington, NC 27216-1174 

Merry 
Christmas 


